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ACLU of Massachusetts Denounces Romney’s Death Penalty Proposal 

Boston, MA – The American Civil Liberties Union of Massachusetts opposes Governor Mitt Romney’s proposal to reinstate the death penalty in the Commonwealth.  

“There is no such thing as a ‘fool-proof’ death penalty,” said Norma Shapiro, Legislative Director of the ACLU of Massachusetts.  “As long as there are human beings involved in the process, there will be human error and bias.”

“Evidence subject to scientific review plays only a small part in the trial of criminal cases,” she said.  “No matter how much scientific data you collect, the fact that the data is collected by human beings, handled by human beings, and interpreted by human beings leave plenty of room for human error.”

The Governor’s proposal also fails to address the problem of bias throughout the criminal justice system.  

“There is plenty of room for bias on the part of police, prosecutors, jurors, and others involved in making decisions in a case,” said Shapiro.  “There is no way to create perfect standards that take all of these factors into account.”

Finally, the death penalty has no deterrent effect.  To the contrary, states without death penalties all have lower murder rates than states with death penalties.  Massachusetts has not had an execution since 1947 and has one of lowest homicide rates in the country.

The death penalty is wrong and is an affront to human dignity.  There is nothing in Governor Romney’s proposal that suggests that Massachusetts should depart from its long-standing opposition to state-sponsored executions.  We urge the legislature to reject this proposal and continue the legislature’s record of support for life without parole for all convicted first degree murderers.
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